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Thank you for the opportunity to present my views to this Committee.  

More than 125 million women live with the scars of FGM internationally.  Nearly 507,000 

women/girls in the US have either undergone or are at risk of FGM and every state has reported 

cases of FGM (except Hawaii).  California, Minnesota, and New York incur the highest 

incidences, with nearly 65,000 women/girls at threat throughout the NYC metropolitan area. 

FGM and Vacation Cutting – the act of returning minor girls to their families’ country of origin 

to get cut during school breaks- are both illegal in NY (there are varying protocols in another 25 

states).  While NY Penal Law §130.85 (2015) exists, there are no citywide coordinated responses 

in place to work with the families experiencing this issue.  Legislation alone creates a 

vulnerability to communities experiencing FGM, exposing families to the risk of separation, 

foster care, incarceration and/or deportation.   As a children’s rights, women’s rights, human 

rights, immigrant rights, maternal health, public health, and mental health issue to name a few- a 

more nuanced and sophisticated approach akin to structures that currently exist for survivors of 

domestic violence (DV) and human trafficking (trafficking) is required.   

I urge the Committee to consider the implementation of and funding of programs which would 

enable: 

1. The collection of accurate prevalence data in New York City on women and girls who 

have undergone FGM/C and on girls who may be at risk of cutting.  This data should be 

arrogated by borough and reflect ethnic community practices; 



2. The education of medical professionals in the identification and proper care of women 

and girls who have undergone FGM/C. This should include not just Obstetrician/ 

Gynecologists, but also nurses, pediatricians, internists, emergency room personnel, 

mental health professionals and any other medical providers who may interact with 

affected women and girls; 

3. The establishment of a holistic specialty clinic focused exclusively on the care of women 

and girls who have undergone FGM/C, and which can serve as a model for similar care 

around the nation.  This clinic will provide trainings for service providers and immediate 

and on-going physical and mental health support.  An OB/GYN specified mobile truck 

outfitted to provide safe, discreet, and culturally-aware examinations for women and girls 

cut; 

4. A policy and advocacy based citywide “think-tank” composed of leading members from 

the following agencies, including, but not limited to:  Globalizing Gender, Department of 

Health, Council on Gender Equity, NY City Council, Mayor’s Office to End Domestic 

and Gender Based Violence, Department of Education, the Administration for Children’s 

Services, Health and Hospital Corporation, FBI, USCIS, The District Attorney’s Office 

(each borough), The Borough President’s Office (each borough).   

This “think-tank” is designed to meet regularly to develop industry-wide practices, 

resources, and initiatives including The V March:  Voices, Victories, and Vitality and 

mandatory culturally-aware trainings for members of each of the offices. 

We thank the Committee for their time and attention. 

 








